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President’s Message 
 
Our foray into Facebook is meeting with some success.   It helps our Newsletter, website and email to 
disseminate information about things the Board is working on.  We continue to work on issues that involve 
invasive species, woodlot management and habitat creation.  
 
The NWOA Board is full steam ahead, planning for the NWOA Annual General Meeting at the German Hall in 
Delhi, Wednesday February 28, 2018.  The doors open at 5pm and the meeting starts at 7pm, ending at 
9pm.  You should plan to attend and mark it on your calendar because it looks to be a great one!  Bring a friend 
or neighbour because we will have many vendor and group booths with lots of information that pertains to your 
woodlot and the creatures that may make it their home.  
  
We have two dynamic speakers. Audrey Heagy, coordinator of St Williams Conservation Reserve Community 
Council with a very interesting talk on activities in the Conservation Reserve (Reserve) such as the experiments 
with new forestry practises to create habitat for the species at risk in the Reserve.  Also, Adam Biddle, Norfolk 
County Superintendent of Forestry will give an update on forest activity in the County plus a ‘heads up’ on some 
of the invasive species that are establishing in the County.  
 
To top it off, there is coffee and Timbits while you catch up with other members and friends and plenty of door 
prizes! 
 
Of course everyones favourite prize is our early bird membership renewal lottery with the winner receiving a 
chainsaw donated by Sthil, Premier and Norfolk Woodlot Owners Association.  For your name to be included in 
this lottery all you need to do is renew your membership and have it in the Treasurers hands by Friday February 
23, 2018. 
  
Many hands give many ideas! We have a very talented and complementary group of people on our Board.  I have 
a lot of fun working with them.  We met 9 times a year, with July, August and December off.  We would love to 
welcome new members to help us to help fellow woodlot owners to learn what is going on in Norfolk County 
woodlots or learn to better manage their woodlot for whatever purpose you see it doing for you.  Depending on 
your talents, perhaps joining our Newsletter Committee would help get your creative juices flowing.  We have a 
Facebook and would love to post pictures or news about your woodlot.  Our Workshop/Tour Committee would 
love some new ideas on woodlot management for specific purposes that would be of interest to the 
membership.  If you wish to volunteer for your community by becoming a Board Member and you have 
questions contact me or one of the Board members.    
  
We welcome your comments, thoughts and ideas for our newsletter, workshops and Annual Meeting.  You can 
post them on our website www.norfolkwoodlots.com or call me at 519-426-2782 or email me at 
johndewitt@kwic.com   Send us your woodlot ideas and woodlot pictures so we can post them on our 
Facebook so we all can share and learn on https://www.facebook.com/norfolkwoodlots/  . 
             John de Witt 
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Dec 4, 2017 

Mature chestnut found in Strathroy 

November 30, 2017 - October 28, 2017 was a serendipitous Saturday morning hike for Dan Brinkman, a Land 
Stewardship Technician working for Lower Thames Valley Conservation Authority (LTVCA). 
“I was exploring a private woodlot near Mount Brydges when I found a sound American chestnut in perfect 
health, apparently free from the blight that felled 99.9% of our native chestnut trees across Southern Ontario over 
the past century. I was not expecting to see such a healthy 60-70 year old specimen as most of the chestnuts I 
find are suckers sprouting up from a stump or hybrids from American and Chinese chestnut.” 
Knowing the rarity of such a find, he, with the landowner’s permission, reported the find to the Canadian 
Chestnut Council. 
On November 13, representatives from the Canadian Chestnut Council - Ron Casier and Dr. Dragan Galic - met 
with Brinkman to examine the tree and to discuss restoration and research projects they are working on that they 
would like to implement in the Lower Thames watershed. With the landowner’s permission, they will plant blight-
resistant seedlings around the lone surviving mature chestnut tree in a ‘breaking isolation’ planting, as solitary 
trees are unable to produce offspring. To create new stands of chestnut they will also plant chestnuts at 
Longwoods Road Conservation Area over the next couple of years in ‘gene conservation’ plantings. From both of 
these types of plantings, seeds will be collected, once they mature in seven years and used to advance chestnut 
restoration efforts across their native range in Ontario. 
LTVCA staff work with landowners to implement agricultural stewardship and wildlife habitat projects across the 
watershed and are looking forward to working with the Canadian Chestnut Council to include gene conservation 
plantings on suitable sites starting in spring 2018. 

 

By Ron Tchorek  
 

 



Woodlot Tours 
Dukelow Family Woodlot 
The purpose of the tour was to show a typical Norfolk woodlot after marking for a thinning commercial cut. My 
instructions were to use best forestry practise "for the woodlot not for the wallet". Hopefully discussion would 
generate around the rationale involved in choosing the marked trees. 
The tour was to go on NOV. 18 but foul weather pushed it on to the rain date of Nov. 25. 
At around 1 P.M. people began to gather at the gate. Everyone was quick to self introduce and the social 
compatibility built on a common interest was notable. The group of about 20 and one well behaved dog moved 
up the trail where I presented the history of the woodlot as I knew it. The tour was then handed over to David 
Holmes who was the lead Forester in the marking process. David had kindly volunteered to be the resource 
person and presenter for this event. He described some of the interesting features to look for in the woodlot and 
then opened up the discussion. As we moved down the trail the questions and answers flew back and forth 
between and among the participants. It became apparent that this was a very observant, knowledgeable and 
engaged group. David was able to keep up with the answers reaching into current scientific literature, the 
knowledge of experience, nature lore and into the nuts and bolts of logging, timber sales and lumber production. 
When we reached the clearing beside the municipal drain we took a refreshment break and chatted but the dog 
continued his tour down into the ditch. We then went off trail through a poplar stand and back up into the pine 
plantation. On the way two of the group identified a sweet chestnut that I had never seen. Thanks guys. 
Proceeding into the pines talk turned to the merits of the various species, fomes infection, the difference 
between a pole and a sawlog and white pine wind damage. Gradually the conversation swung to the practical 
monetary value of logs and lumber. As people were leaving parting comments were positive. It appeared as if 
everyone had gained something from the outing and the information interchange.Even the dog who had  
gained about 3 pounds of mud from the ditch. After everyone had left I said to David “I think we did more talking 
than walking”. He said “Is that good or bad”. In reply I said “To me that is very good. It means you have a 
valuable fund of knowledge and you present it very well”. Thank You David. Our plan is to repeat the tour after 
the logging process is complete. See you then. 

Bob Dukelow 

St. Williams Nursery & Ecology Centre Tour 

Norfolk Woodlot Owners Association members are invited to attend a tour of the St. Williams Nursery and 
Ecology Centre on Saturday, March 3rd from 1:00 pm till 3:00 pm.  Tour capacity is 30 people, to reserve your 
spot please contact Kristen.bernard@natureconservancy.ca 

 St. Williams Nursery & Ecology Centre operates over 400 acres of field production and 10 acres of greenhouse 
space in Southern Ontario - making it the largest source-identified native plant nursery in the province! We gather 
our seed in Ontario, so our plants are ideally suited to be grown in Ontario. Our motto is “Growing to restore 
biodiversity”, and we live up to this by growing over 300 native species of trees, shrubs, wildflowers, sedges 
and grasses and supplying native, source-identified seed mixes. 

 During your tour you will be walked through the process of how we gather, prepare and grow our native Ontario 
seed. You’ll learn about the complexities involved in finding and harvesting seeds from nature. Next, you’ll learn 
about how we tailor the preparation of the seed to each species’ particular needs. Then we’ll head over the 
greenhouse where you’ll be walked through the process of planting and growing our native Ontario seed. In early 
March you’ll be able to see the facility gearing up for spring planting and perhaps see the early sprouts of some 
species. Finally, we’ll wander through and learn how a nursery operates throughout the seasons. 

Get a sneak peek of the tour: http://stwilliamsnursery.com/facility/st-williams-nursery-virtual-tour/       
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ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING 

Norfolk Woodlot Owners Association 
Wednesday February 28, 2018 7:00 PM 

Delhi German Home – Delhi 
 

Forestry Information Vendors & Information Displays – open at 5 pm 
Over 36 Information Displays! 

DOOR PRIZES 
Members can enter their name for a chance to win over $1000 in Door Prizes! 

 

SEND YOUR MEMBERSHIP IN TODAY! 
& WIN A CHANCE AT A SPECIAL DRAW FOR A CHAINSAW! 

DEADLINE – APPLICATION WITH PAYMENT MUST BE RECEIVED AT 
NORFOLK FORESTRY 95 CULVER ST. Simcoe   ( or On-Line ) 

BY Noon February 23 , 2018 
 
 

 
 
_____________________________________________________________________________________ 

 
MEMBERSHIP RENEWAL 

Members can renew their membership, online, using the NWOA website and pay online with PayPal.  
Go to the website and then to Members Area, then to Member Renewal. 
You may also print the membership application form and renew by mail. 

Members who renew early would be eligible for the AGM prize draw. 
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